Township of Upper Pottsgrove
Open Space Committee
Minutes of 18 November 2004 Meeting
In attendance were Committee members Jay Mathias, Peter Dolan, Herb Miller, Dennis Elliot, and Ray Schaeffer.   Also in attendance were Michael Narcowhich from the Montgomery County Planning Commission, and Township Manager Michael Cotter.  There were two residents in attendance.

Mr. Cotter and Mr. Schaeffer welcomed all those in attendance and briefly reviewed the purpose of the Committee.   Each member then introduced themselves and their affiliation with the Township.

Mr. Cotter then took nominations for Committee Chairperson and Vice-Chairperson.   On the motion of Mr. Elliot, second Mr. Dolan, Mr. Miller was unanimously named Chairman of the Open Space Committee.   On the motion of Mr. Schaeffer, second Mr. Mathias, Mr. Dolan was unanimously named to the position of Vice-Chair of the Open Space Committee.

Mr. Cotter reviewed the agenda with those in attendance, noting that this agenda would consume 2-3 meetings and was intended to make sure al lthose on the Committee had the same background material and understanding about opens space planning and acquisition.  

Mr. Narcowhich then reviewed with the Committee the Montgomery County Green Fields/Green Towns program.   Issues review and discussed included allocation amounts ($714,786 to Upper Pottsgrove) and uses, open space planning and options, program goals and guidelines, and municipal requirements.   The committee members queried Mr. Narcowhich and Mr. Cotter on details regarding these matters.  
Upon conclusion of this spirited and lengthy discussion, Mr. Narcowhcih and Mr. Cotter requested that the Committee members, in preparation for the December meeting:

1) Review the Township’s 1995 Open Space Plan;

2) Review the detailed Montgomery County Green Fields/Green Towns program guidelines; and

3) Think about what constitutes open space.

The Committee proposed to meet on Thursday 9 December 2004 at 7PM in the Township Administration Building, 1409 Farmington Avenue.   The Committee also directed Mr. Narcowhcih and Mr. Cotter to coordinate a presentation by successful regional open space programs for the January meeting.
The Committee then went into executive session to discuss land acquisition matters

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 PM.
